
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
22 March 2013 
            
Newsletter No 25 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
 
Easter Church Service 
The children will be attending St Mary’s church, for our school Easter service, on Wednesday 27th 
March at 2pm.  The service will be led by the rector of St Michael’s church, Father Julian Sampson.  
Parents are welcome to join us for the service. 
 
Red Nose Day 
The children raised £318.40 in support of comic relief.  Please see the attached letter of thanks from 
the School Council.   
 
Business Enterprise 
The business enterprise group are holding a decorate the egg competition again this year.  Please 
see the attached letter from the children. 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 25 March 2013.  All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend and stay for coffee 
afterwards. 
 

Tyler Rowley  Nursery 
For his excellent singing 

during story time 

  Raisa Altaf   RW 
For brilliant progress in all areas 

    Zaenab Qayyum   RB 
For super progress in reading 

Jia Kauldhar  1C 
For always being a model 
pupil and doing as she is 

asked the first time 

Jagen Kumar  1/2L 
For excellent data handling in 

Maths 

   Anshika Mahandru  2S 
For having a fantastic term and 
making very good progress in 

Literacy and Maths 
Kulvir Hayer  3L 

For always having a positive 
attitude towards his work 

  Kavauhnn Dennis  3/4B 
For writing an excellent 

persuasive advert for visiting 
Barbados 

Dane Myrie  4J 
For showing a positive attitude 
towards his work, especially in 

Maths 

Rikitha Grewal  5W 
For working carefully and with 

great precision 

  Avneet Kaur Sekhon    5/6B 
For good work in Maths 

Ria Verma   6S 
For writing an advert for the radio 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 25 March 2013. The lucky children 
will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up RB 
Spick and Span 4J 
Movement Bird RB 

Attendance 6S 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 4J   Runners up - 3/4B 
 
 
School Dinners 
As from Monday 1 April 2013 Birmingham City Council will increase the price of school dinners to 
£2.00 per day, £10.00 per week.  Milk will remain at 14p per day, 70p per week. The correct money 
should be given to the class teacher on a Monday morning, in an envelope clearly labelled with your 
child’s name and class on. 
 
Term Dates 

Easter Holiday 

 
Children break up on 

Thursday 28 March 2013 
and return to school on 
Tuesday 16 April 2013 

 
 
Have a lovely weekend.   
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher  
National Leader of Education 

KS1 KS2 
Horatio Beet-Antrobus 

For helping another child when 
they had fallen over and 
asking if they were ok 

Ishan Magar 
For taking care of a child that 

was not feeling well during break 
time 


